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November 20, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

I am pleased to transmit to the Council an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Tukwila regarding the maintenance, operation and future rehabilitation or replacement of the South Park Bridge.  I believe this agreement is in the best interests of King County and its taxpayers.  

The County and City each own the half of the bridge that is located within its respective jurisdiction.  Due to the bridge’s age, condition and susceptibility to future seismic events, the City and County must begin immediate capital planning to extend the useful life of the existing bridge or if warranted, replace it with a new bridge.  The attached interlocal agreement sets forth the City’s and County’s roles and responsibilities regarding future planning and capital projects.

The County has a vested interest in keeping the bridge open and making associated road improvements as it provides a vital link in the regional transportation system for freight mobility to the region’s industrial and commercial centers.  The bridge also serves the unincorporated areas of South Park and North Highline.    

The terms and conditions of the bridge agreement were derived in the context of the South Central Pool transfer discussions.  The transfer of the South Central Pool is contingent upon the favorable action on the attached ordinance.  The Tukwila City Council took action on the agreement at its November 4, 2002 meeting.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

